Historic District Commission Minutes 

Thursday, May 5, 2022 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Fulton at 3:09 pm. the following member was present in person: Walda DuPriest, and staff Kim Shellem. Jim Fulton, Glenn Fong, Debra Alms and Lesley Potter were  present virtually.

OPENING STATEMENT

Chairman Fulton determined a quorum was present, he then read the opening statement into the record. 

He then swore in persons intending to testify. 

REVIEW AND APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  Member Fong made a motion to approve minutes of April 7th , as submitted, motion seconded by Member DuPriest and carried on a vote of 5:0 in favor.

OLD BUSINESS:

HD-22-782

Tracy Wagner

Rear 2nd floor deck, sliding doors, windows

405 S. Talbot St.


Applicant’s representative, Kurt Gant is seeking approval with the revised drawings of the second-floor balcony (wood balcony with cedar – posts/railing and aluminum balusters), and 4 panel French doors with 2/5 grill pattern SDL.

Chairman Fulton noted this is on the non-contributing rear addition of a contributing structure. 

There was no public comment.

Member DuPriest made a motion to approve application HD-22-782 as submitted. Motion seconded by Member Fong and carried on a vote of 5:0 in favor.

NEW BUSINESS:

HD-22-787

Ben Hanner

Replace roof shingles

101 W. Chestnut St.


Mr. Hanner is seeking approval to replace the 3-tab roofing shingles with architectural shingles. 

Chairman Fulton noted that the property is valued as an “B” on the National Register Map circa 1900, finding a strict standard of review appropriate. Members concurred.

Chairman Fulton cited Chapter 4.10 – Roofs page 26 of the guidelines, “Not recommended - Changing the type or color of roofing materials unless using the historic material is not technically or economically feasible.

Members Fong and DuPriest were ok with asphalt for asphalt, Members Potter and Fulton stressed adhering to the guidelines. Member DuPriest made a motion to approve application HD-22-787 as submitted, motion seconded by Member Fong and carried on a vote of 3:2 in favor. Member Potter and Fulton opposed.

HD-22-788

Jeannette Silva
1 relocated hanging sign 1 Cantilever sign

411 S. Talbot St.

Applicant is seeking approval to relocate a previously approved hanging sign and replace a projecting sign. The hanging sign will hang from the porch ceiling by a line or rope.

There was no public comment.

Chairman Fulton noted that the property is valued as an “B” on the National Register Map and referenced in Historic St. Michaels by Elizabeth Hughes page 71, also known as the William Kirby House, circa 1873, finding a strict standard of review appropriate. 

Chairman Fulton cited Chapter 7 – Signs, page 33 of the guidelines.

Member Fong made a motion to approve application HD-22-788  as submitted, motion seconded by Member DuPriest and carried on a vote of 5:0 in favor. 


HD-22-789

Old Brick Inn

French door replaced with sliding doors and 3/5 SDL

412 S. Talbot St.


Mr. Wilson is seeking approval of the French door he replaced with sliding doors and muntins. 

Chairman Fulton noted that the property is valued as a “B” on the National Register Map and referenced in Historic St. Michaels by Elizabeth Hughes page 71, also known as the William Fairbank House, finding a strict standard of review appropriate. 

Chairman Fulton noted that the door is not on a character defining façade, he then cited Chapter  4.3 Doors & Windows, page 18 of the guidelines. Members determined a door with simulated divided lites more appropriate. Chairman Fulton commented that had the applicant sought historic approval prior to the installation he would have been informed of the preference of SDL. Applicant agreed to return to the June 2nd,2022 meeting.

Chairman Fulton made a motion to continue application HD-22-789  to the June 2nd meeting, motion seconded by Member Fong and carried on a vote of 5:0 in favor. 

DISCUSSION:

String Lighting – 
Assistant Codes Enforcement Officer Bill Gilmore brought the members up to date regarding string lights and is seeking clarification on the use of string lighting. Based on the 2021 Historic District Guideline’s, Mr. Gilmore sent violation warning letters to property owners in the historic district who were using string lights, the letter says to remove the lights and seek approval by the historic commission. Members discussed whether the lights were permanently fixed and referred to Chapter 6-Lighting, page 32 of the 2021 guidelines: “not recommended- Illuminating landscape features and building facades more than is necessary for nighttime safety”- “Permanently installing light strings on any structure or landscape feature”. Chairman Fulton added that each application is based on the individual merits. 

Arthur Webb – 400 S. Talbot spoke to string lighting at Awful Arthurs. 

Member DuPriest addressed the parking lot signs supported by the 4” by 4” wooden posts located on Water and Mulberry Streets, a metal post or painting he posts dark gray would be more appropriate. Mr. Gilmore to speak to the Commissioners.  


MATTERS FROM COMMISSION AND STAFF:  

Enforcement regulations continued to the June meeting.

Member Alms asked if the members could speak to the property owners of 906 S. Talbot Street 

Chairman Fulton is seeking the advice of the town’s attorney. 





ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 6:45 pm.

Minutes approved as submitted on a vote of 5:0 in favor on the 6th day of June 2022.

_______________________


Jim Fulton, Chairman
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